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Richland County
Detention Center Ad Hoc Committee

AGENDA
October 24, 2023 - 2:30 PM

2020 Hampton Street, Columbia, SC 29204

The Honorable Derrick Pugh The Honorable Overture Walker The Honorable Cheryl English

County Council District 2 County Council District 8 County Council District 10

The Honorable Derrek Pugh

The Honorable Derrek Pugh

The Honorable Derrek Pugh

1. Call to Order

2. Approval of Minutes

a. September 26, 2023 [PAGES 5-9]

3. Adoption of Agenda

4. Items for Action

a. Detainee Food Service Provider [PAGES 10-11]

b. Alvin S. Glenn Visitation Center Conversion Project 
Contract Award [PAGES 12-16]

5. Adjournment

Special Accommodations and Interpreter Services Citizens may be present during any of the County’s 
meetings. If requested, the agenda and backup materials will be made available in alternative formats to 
persons with a disability, as required by Section 202 of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 (42 
U.S.C. Sec. 12132), as amended and the federal rules and regulations adopted in implementation thereof. 
Any person who requires a disability-related modification or accommodation, including auxiliary aids or 
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The Honorable Derrek Pugh

The Honorable Derrek Pugh



services, in order to participate in the public meeting may request such modification, accommodation, 
aid or service by contacting the Clerk of Council’s office either in person at 2020 Hampton Street, 
Columbia, SC, by telephone at (803) 576-2061, or TDD at 803-576-2045 no later than 24 hours prior to 
the scheduled meeting.
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Richland County Council 

Detention Center Ad Hoc Committee 
MINUTES 

September 26, 2023 – 3:00 PM 
Council Chambers 

2020 Hampton Street, Columbia, SC 29204 

 
 

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Derrek Pugh, Chair, Overture Walker, and Cheryl English 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Allison Terracio, Gretchen Barron, Don Weaver, Anette Kirylo, Michelle Onley, Leonardo Brown, 
Crayman Harvey, Kyle Holsclaw, Angela Weathersby, Ashiya Myers, Chelsea Bennett, Lori Thomas, Patrick Wright, 
Thomas Gilbert, Aric Jensen, Susan O’Cain, Brittney Hoyle Terry, Bill Peters, Fielding Pringle, and Stacey Hamm 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER – Councilman Derrek Pugh called the meeting to order at approximately 3:00 PM. 

 
2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 
a. March 21, 2023 – Mr. Walker moved to approve the minutes as distributed, seconded by Ms. 

English. 
 
In Favor: Pugh, Walker, and English 
 
The vote in favor was unanimous. 
 

3. ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – Mr. Walker moved to adopt the agenda as published, seconded by Ms. 
English. 
 
In Favor: Pugh, Walker, and English 
 
The vote in favor was unanimous. 
 

4. DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 

a. ASGDC Progress Updates – The County Administrator, Leonardo Brown, stated the County 
submitted a plan of action to the Department of Corrections. Since the submittal, we have 
been working on the plan as submitted.  
 
1. Compliance Director – Mr. Brown noted Mr. James Lipscomb was hired as the Detention 

Center’s Compliance Director. Mr. Lipscomb is a military veteran who has worked in 
corrections for over 25 years. He most recently worked at the South Carolina 
Department of Corrections. 
 
Mr. Pugh inquired about Mr. Lipscomb’s responsibilities at the Detention Center, whom 
he will report to, and how this hire will help us move forward with creating a better 
environment. 
 
Mr. Brown responded that Mr. Lipscomb would report directly to the County 
Administrator. With the hiring of Mr. Lipscomb, there will be an individual in the facility 
who has detention experience but can look at the existing issues and provide 
recommendations for addressing them. In addition, he will look at any compliance 
matters we are responsible for and report them to the County Administrator. While he 
will work with the facility, the idea is there is independence so that he does not have to 
be concerned about whether he reported something that someone may not want to 
share. He will solely focus on ensuring that any issues we are supposed to comply with 
are addressed, which will help us create a better environment. 
 
Mr. Pugh inquired as to where we are as it pertains to the Department of Corrections 
inquiry on Alvin S. Glenn. 
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Mr. Brown noted that one of the things we discussed in our plan with the Department of 
Corrections was maintaining a level of communication. He has been speaking with Blake 
Taylor in their Compliance Division to build a relationship. As a part of one of their 
conversations, Mr. Taylor indicated it was fortuitous Mr. Brown reached out to him. Mr. 
Taylor intended to call the County to inform us there was an opportunity to receive 
technical assistance, allowing us to potentially prioritize areas we had identified and are 
already working on. He stated he accepted the offer. Since then, we have received 
information about additional things the County could do, and the Department of 
Corrections requested a response to their information. He indicated the County plans to 
respond within the timeline provided, even though the participation was voluntary. 
 
Mr. Pugh requested Mr. Brown to expound on what technical assistance entails. 
 
Mr. Brown replied his understanding of technical assistance would be that someone 
would look at an existing process or system and then provide opportunities for you to 
use a best practice or standard that exists by providing you with a resource to connect 
you. He indicated we received some observations related to some areas of the facilities. 
 
Mr. Pugh inquired if the County researched other detention centers in the surrounding 
areas that have received technical assistance from the Department of Corrections. 
 
Mr. Brown stated it is his understanding this is something new and not consistent with 
other organizations. 
 
Mr. Wright expressed that even though it has been termed a deadline, the only oversight 
the Department of Corrections has is the annual inspection of the facility. Mr. Brown 
stated he would respond to the request, but it is not legally mandated. The County has 
been requesting recommendations from the Department of Corrections and other 
entities on addressing the situations at the detention center. Everyone basically said no, 
so when the Department of Corrections reached out and offered their technical 
assistance, Mr. Brown accepted the help. 
 
Mr. Pugh inquired if there was anything in writing that detailed what the technical 
assistance would entail. 
 
Mr. Brown responded there was a phone conversation about prioritizing areas identified 
in the plan that needed to be addressed. He had internal discussions regarding the offer. 
Within 48 hours, he called back and sent an email accepting the assistance because we 
want to make the detention center as good as possible. 
 
Mr. Pugh inquired about what we will be outlining in our response. 
 
Mr. Brown indicated we will provide information on how we have addressed the security 
issues they pointed out. He noted the Department of Corrections has acknowledged they 
understand because of the nature of the work and the environment in which the work 
has to be done, these are not short-term fixes. We feel confident the pathway we are on 
shows we are taking positive steps. 
 
Mr. Pugh stated, for clarification, that there are no sanctions from the Department of 
Corrections. This is merely the County responding to the technical assistance to help us 
move in the right direction. 
 
Mr. Brown responded in the affirmative. 
 
Mr. Walker inquired if Mr. Lipscomb’s experience in corrections was with the SC 
Department of Corrections. 
 
Mr. Brown responded his experience is in various states. 
 
Mr. Walker stated he understands this is the County’s first Compliance Director for the 
Detention Center. 
 
Mr. Brown responded in the affirmative. He created this position as a part of the County’s 
efforts to bolster our attention at the facility. 
 
Mr. Walker inquired what prompted Administration to go in the direction of a 
Compliance Director. 
 
Mr. Brown declared we wanted to be able to show our specific focus and attention to 
being compliant with all local, state, and federal laws related to the Detention Center. We 
thought it would be important to ensure that no one in the facility could not report 
something because their supervisor told them to keep it quiet. 
 
Mr. Walker asserted because of what has been reported in various news outlets it could 
give one the impression that the County is a bad actor when it comes to our detention  
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facility, and it has been necessary for the State to intervene to compel us to do the right 
thing. When, in fact, what he is hearing is this has been a collaborative effort. 
 
Mr. Brown stated he answered the news outlets directly and was open and transparent 
about the offer the County received from the Department of Corrections. He is aware that 
is not what was reported. Just know he shared that with multiple outlets, and they chose 
to do something different with the information. 
 
Mr. Walker stated, for clarification, the Department of Corrections has requested the 
County to provide an update by a specific date, but it is not a hard deadline as reported in 
various media outlets. 
 
Mr. Brown stated the information was not discussed at the beginning of the process. He 
addressed the question with the Department of Corrections about where the deadline 
was coming from. Technical assistance typically does not have a deadline. Based on what 
they shared, the Department of Corrections thought it would be important to receive a 
response. 
 
Mr. Wright maintained the only authority the Department of Corrections has over 
Richland County is pursuant to the annual inspection, which this was not. Therefore, they 
do not have the power to enforce a deadline on any voluntary technical assistance. He 
asserted there is no legal consequence because it is not something the Department of 
Corrections can legally do. Since we discussed things in the media, he noticed a piece 
regarding the Department of Corrections where they talked about some of the officers 
being arrested for various reasons. The Department of Corrections Director was praised 
for rooting things out and fixing things, but when it comes to the Detention Center, it is 
always deemed “troubled” even though they are dealing with the same issues. He noted 
the Detention Center and the Department of Corrections have the same issues as other 
local detention centers. The ratio of detainees and officers is disproportionate now due 
to bond reform. Once detainees enter the Detention Center, they do not become model 
citizens. Many are affiliated with gangs who fight on the outside, so there is no reason to 
think they will change on the inside. He indicated some of the reporting has been 
misleading and some downright untrue. In addition, the County has to wait for 
investigations to be completed before we make a statement. The attorneys for the 
detainees are free to say whatever they want, regardless if it has a basis in fact, and it will 
be printed. He acknowledged many things have been done to bring about positive 
changes at the Detention Center. He feels it is disingenuous when you have certain law 
firms that come to line their pockets with taxpayer funds and will say anything to do it. 
For some reason, there seems to be a concerted effort by certain individuals to try to 
ensure that Alvin S. Glenn fails. 
 
Mr. Pugh stated the County is thankful for the technical assistance from the Department 
of Corrections. 
 

2. Infrastructure – Mr. Brown indicated the installation of the new locking system began in 
August. In addition, they are painting, updating the plumbing, working on the exterior’s 
appearance, etc. They are currently working in the Special Housing Unit. They anticipate 
moving to the Yankee Unit next. He noted they would provide pictures of the 
improvements but welcomed committee members to see the progress in person. 
 
Mr. Pugh inquired if the before and after video of the kitchen renovations was still 
available online. In addition, is there anywhere on the County’s website they would be 
able to view these images? 
 
Mr. Brown responded the video is still available but not currently on the County’s 
website. 
 
Mr. Pugh stated if we could make “our story” easily accessible to the community, it would 
be a great help. 
 
Mr. Weaver about what percentage of the door locks have been installed. 
 
Mr. Brown replied they are currently working on the doors in the Special Housing Unit. 
He cannot give a specific number of locks replaced because it is the locking mechanism, 
running the wiring and the conduit, and then the outer lock with the light display. We can 
provide a report at the next committee meeting. 
 
Mr. Weaver inquired about the timeline for when the replacement of the locks will be 
completed. 
 
Mr. Brown stated the project is expected to be completed in the latter part of 2024. 
 
Mr. Weaver inquired if staff had noted any improvements with the new locking system. 
 
Mr. Brown indicated the housing unit they are working on has been taken offline and is 
vacant. They are renovating one unit at a time. Once one unit is completed, they can 
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transfer the detainees into the newly renovated unit and begin work on the next unit. 
 
Mr. Weaver inquired if there has been any progress on placing cameras on the outside of 
the facility. 
 
Mr. Wright indicated he is concerned about discussing specific security issues in public 
session. 
 
Mr. Brown stated funding was appropriated that could be used to increase camera 
coverage throughout the facility. 
 

b. 2023 SCJAA Conference, October 1-4 – Mr. Brown noted that the Detention Center Director 
and himself would attend the 2023 SC Jail Administrator’s Association Conference. There is 
an itinerary included in the agenda packet that shows the topics they will be covering. 
 

c. Fifth and Eleventh Judicial Circuits – SC Courts Mental Health Initiative 
 

• In 2019, 61.2M Americans had a Mental Illness and/or Substance Use Disorder 
• Serious mental illness is four to six times higher in jail than in the general population 
 
Mr. Brown indicated officers are being trained to ensure people are safe and secure but 
cannot identify someone acting out due to a mental illness or disorder. When we are 
hiring detention center officers, we are asking these officers to be “clinicians,” 
“psychiatrists,” or “psychologists” and be able to perceive when individuals are having 
some kind of mental challenge or breakdown. In some instances, the officers are not 
equipped to do this. Not because they are not good detention officers but because that is 
more than someone who has been trained for years in sociology or the like. The court 
system recognizes a pattern that needs to be addressed, and they are trying to figure out 
how to deal with it on their end because these people all trickle down from the court 
system to the detention centers. 
 
Mr. Pugh asked if we know our jails are housing mental health patients; what are we 
doing to prepare the staff to recognize when someone is dealing with a mental health 
issue so we can get the detainees the help they need immediately? 
 
Mr. Brown stated this is a part of the process. Instead of the Detention Center being the 
voice of “we have mental health patients we are dealing with,” we have outside entities 
who recognize that mental health patients are flowing through the Detention Center. He 
indicated there needs to be a collaboration where entities like Alvin S. Glenn and other 
agencies work to address this by taking an active step in the process and being a part of 
the solution. It is his understanding the detention officer’s 40 hours of training includes 
mental health awareness. 
 
Ms. English stated sometimes we have to understand even though we are dealing with 
mental illness, there is a level of criminal activity that comes with that, and we have to be 
prepared on both levels. Safety is always going to be the first issue. The second issue is 
once the detainees are detained, them being able to deal with the mental illness and the 
things that come along with it. The public has to understand it is a detention center or 
facility housing those who have committed criminal activities. She noted that mental 
illness is real and hard to deal with. We need to understand more about what is going on 
with the illness. 
 
Mr. Wright expressed Alvin S. Glenn Detention Center is supposed to be a short-term 
detention facility. As such, no one is supposed to be housed there for more than a year, 
and we have individuals who have been there as long as five years. We are having to be a 
long-term corrections facility, which is not what Alvin S. Glenn was designed to be. He 
maintained we are attempting to deal with mental illness and substance abuse issues. 
 

d. Statewide Mental Health Summit, October 30 – Mr. Brown stated included in the agenda 
packet is information that the National Center for State Courts put together, which represents 
the judicial’s review of how they could impact the issues the courts have. This ultimately 
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affects the detention facility. He noted there is a Statewide Mental Health Summit scheduled 
for October 30th. Each time the court system has met to discuss met, we have been present. 
He indicated we want to understand how we can be a part of the solution and show that Alvin 
S. Glenn Detention and Administration, sees this as a serious concern and wants to be at the 
table when we talk about how we can help address individuals who may be in the detention 
facility. 

 
5. ADJOURNMENT – Mr. Walker moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Ms. English. 

 
In Favor: Pugh, Walker, and English 
 
The vote in favor was unanimous. 
 
The meeting adjourned at approximately 3:48 PM. 
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Agenda Briefing 

 
Prepared by: Lori Thomas Title: Assistant County Administrator 
Department: Alvin S. Glenn Detention Center Division:  
Date Prepared: October 12, 2023 Meeting Date: October 17, 2023 
Legal Review Patrick Wright via email Date: October 17, 2023 
Budget Review Abhijit Deshpande via email Date: October 18, 2023 
Finance Review Stacey Hamm via email Date: October 17, 2023 
Approved for consideration: County Administrator Leonardo Brown, MBA, CPM 
Meeting/Committee Detention Center Ad Hoc 
Subject Detainee Food Service Provider for Alvin S. Glenn Detention Center 

RECOMMENDED/REQUESTED ACTION: 

After a thorough evaluation of the submittals from the solicitation for Detainee Food Service provider 
for the Alvin S. Glenn Detention Center (ASGDC), staff request approval to proceed with an award to 
Trinity Services Group, Inc.   

Request for Council Reconsideration:  Yes  

FIDUCIARY: 

Are funds allocated in the department’s current fiscal year budget?  Yes  No 
If not, is a budget amendment necessary?  Yes  No 

ADDITIONAL FISCAL/BUDGETARY MATTERS TO CONSIDER:  

The County budgets annually for detainee food services costs.  The current annual cost is estimated to 
be $2,900,000 but does vary based upon facility occupancy.  While final costs would be determined, if 
approved by Council, during the negotiations, based upon submissions, it is estimated that costs would 
be +/- approximately 11% of current annual appropriations and would not require any further 
appropriations in the current fiscal year. 

Applicable department/grant key and object codes: 1100210000.526500 

OFFICE OF PROCUREMENT & CONTRACTING FEEDBACK: 

An RFP (Request for Proposal) RC-591-P-24 "Detainee Food Service" was issued on August 14th, 2023; 
there were two (2) submissions to the request. An evaluation team of three (3) reviewed the responses. 
The recommendation is to award to Trinity Services Group, Inc.   

COUNTY ATTORNEY’S OFFICE FEEDBACK/POSSIBLE AREA(S) OF LEGAL EXPOSURE:  

There are no legal concerns regarding this matter. 

REGULATORY COMPLIANCE: 

SC Code Section 24-9-10 and 24-9-20. 
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MOTION OF ORIGIN: 

There is no associated Council motion of origin. 

STRATEGIC & GENERATIVE DISCUSSION: 

On August 14, 2023, the County issued a solicitation for a Detainee Food Service Provider at the Alvin S. 
Glenn Detention Center (ASGDC).  The solicitation close date was September 13, 2023.  The solicitation 
is done to ensure the County can adequately provide this service on a continual basis with the upcoming 
expiration of the existing agreement.  After a thorough evaluation of all submittals, the evaluation team 
recommends approval to enter into negotiations and, upon completion of successful negotiations, 
award an agreement to Trinity Services Group, Inc. to provide these services.  The current agreement 
expires on December 31, 2023. 

ASSOCIATED STRATEGIC GOAL, OBJECTIVE, AND INTIATIVE: 

• Goal 6 - Establish Operational Excellence 
o Objective 6.7 Address current and future resource needs  
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Agenda Briefing 

Prepared by: Hayden Davis Title: Project Manager 
Department: Operational Services Division: Facilities & Grounds 
Date Prepared: October 4, 2023 Meeting Date: October 24, 2023 
Legal Review Patrick Wright via email Date: October 17, 2023 
Budget Review Abhijit Deshpande via email Date: October 17, 2023 
Finance Review Stacey Hamm via email Date: October 17, 2023 
Approved for consideration: County Administrator Leonardo Brown, MBA, CPM 
Meeting/Committee Detention Center Ad Hoc 
Subject Alvin S. Glenn Visitation Center Conversion Project Contract Award 

RECOMMENDED/REQUESTED ACTION: 

Staff recommends Council award a contract to JM Cope to construct the Alvin S. Glenn Detention Center 
(ASGDC) Attorney Visitation Center. 

Request for Council Reconsideration:  Yes 

FIDUCIARY: 

Are funds allocated in the department’s current fiscal year budget? Yes No 
If not, is a budget amendment necessary? Yes No 

ADDITIONAL FISCAL/BUDGETARY MATTERS TO CONSIDER: 

The cost of the project is $3,655,000.00 with a contingency of approximately 15%, for a total cost of 
$4,204,000.00. The contingency is requested to address any unforeseen conditions as a result of the age 
of the existing facilities and the complexity of the project due to the amount of detention equipment 
(security doors, security widows, locking hardware, security equipment preparations, etc.) and the 
restricted access to the site. 

Funding will be sourced from the Facilities Construction and Renovation Bond in the Capital Projects 
budget. 

Applicable department/grant key and object codes: 1337995000-532200-11760000 

OFFICE OF PROCUREMENT & CONTRACTING FEEDBACK: 

Request for Bid (RFB) RC-579-B-24 "Alvin S. Glenn Visitation Center Conversion" was issued on August 
14th, 2023; there were three (3) submissions to the request. The bids were opened on September 19th, 
2023, at 3:00 PM. Upon evaluation, JM Cope, was the lowest, responsive, responsible bidder with a bid 
of $3,655,000. 

COUNTY ATTORNEY’S OFFICE FEEDBACK/POSSIBLE AREA(S) OF LEGAL EXPOSURE: 

There are no legal concerns regarding this matter. 
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REGULATORY COMPLIANCE: 

The Alvin S. Glenn Detention Center (ASGDC) Visitation Center Conversion project addresses the needs 
and requirements of the legal community by providing secure space for communications and 
interactions between attorneys and detainees.  

MOTION OF ORIGIN: 

There is no associated Council motion of origin. 

STRATEGIC & GENERATIVE DISCUSSION: 

The Alvin S. Glenn Detention Center (ASGDC), located at 201 John Mark Dial Rd, currently has sub-
standard attorney/detainee visitation booths and conference areas.  This has led to issues while 
transferring detainees from housing units to the current visitation area while also extending the time 
required for to attorneys to meet with their clients.  The project will consist of renovating a portion of 
the old Tango dorm housing unit into a new Attorney Visitation area to allow for better and more secure 
interactions.  Approximately half of the Tango facility will be converted into the visitation area with 
seven individual limited-contact interview booths, one direct-contact visitation room, and one large 
attorney conference room.  The project will also construct a secure connecting hallway to the Phase 5 
housing units.  

Staff requests approval of a contract between JM Cope and Richland County to construct the Attorney 
Visitation Center at the Alvin S. Glenn Detention Center in the amount of $3,655,000.00 with a 
contingency of approximately 15%, resulting in a total cost of $4,204,000.00. The contingency is 
requested to address any unforeseen conditions as a result of the age of the existing facilities and the 
complexity of the project due to the amount of detention equipment (security doors, security widows, 
locking hardware, security equipment preparations, etc.) and the restricted access to the site. Any use of 
the contingency must be requested in writing by the contractor, reviewed and recommended by the 
Architectural firm, the County's Project Manager, Procurement, and approved by the County 
Administrator. 

ASSOCIATED STRATEGIC GOAL, OBJECTIVE, AND INTIATIVE: 

Objective 4.3: Create excellent facilities 

By undertaking this project, the County improves opportunities for interaction between attorneys and 
their clients, increases the safe and secure movement of detainees throughout the facility, and 
contributes to the improvement of the Alvin S. Glenn Detention center. 
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ADDITIONAL COMMENTS FOR CONSIDERATION:  

The work will be coordinated with ASGDC staff to help minimize the impact on the facility.  The 
contractor will ensure that the work will be confined to the work zone and will take measures to ensure 
the area is cordoned off and inaccessible to detainees.  It is anticipated that the project will take 
approximately a year to complete once a contract is executed and a notice to proceed is issued. 

ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Bid Tab sheet 
2. Architect's letter of Recommendation 
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RC-578-B-24 Alvin S. Glenn Visitation Center Conversion  Bid Tabs

Brantley Construction Company
CARBRA Construction and Design 

Inc
JM Cope

$ 4,332,000.0 $ 3,750,000.0 $ 3,655,000.0

Attachment 1
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Richland County ASG Visitation Center Conversion 

Moseley Architects 

RICHLAND COUNTY ASG VISITATION 

CENTER CONVERSION 

PROJECT LOCATION: 201 John Mark Dial Road, Columbia, SC 

ARCHITECT’S PROJECT NO.: 591986.1 

PROJECT ARCHITECT: Jason Hopkins 

MOSELEY ARCHITECTS ADDRESS: 1320 Main Street, Suite 300, Columbia, SC, 29201 

Mr. Hayden Davis, 

Having reviewed the bid provided by JM cope for the Richland County ASG Visitation Center 

Conversion project, they are the lowest responsive and responsible bidder having submitted a bid in good 

faith and in accordance with all bidding procedures. Upon our request for AIA Document A305, 

Contractor’s Qualification Statement, JM Cope has provided that document. According to the responses 

submitted to various questions regarding claims, recent projects, litigation, bonding capacity, and 

financials, they appear to be qualified to complete the work as described in the bidding documents and 

within the allocated schedule. 

Sincerely, 

Luke Janik 

Attachment 2
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